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2022 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 
1. Bill Number:   SB705 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: David W. Marsden 
 
3.  Committee: Passed Both Houses 
 
4. Title: Towing. 

 
5. Summary:  The bill requires towing and recovery operators to provide the telephone number 

and website address with the Division of Consumer Counsel within the Office of the 
Attorney General on any invoice charging $10,000 or more for the towing and recovery of a 
vehicle with a gross vehicle weight of greater than 26,000 pounds, if the towing and recovery 
services are rendered pursuant to a lawful request for towing by an authorized law 
enforcement officer or other designated uniformed employee. Any towing and recovery 
operator who violates these provisions is subject to a civil penalty of $1,000 per violation.  

 
6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  
7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  None. 
 
8. Fiscal Implications:  The Office of the Attorney General and Department of Law, 

Department of Criminal Justice Services, and Virginia State Police indicate this bill presents 
no fiscal impact. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Office of the Attorney General and 
Department of Law; Department of Criminal Justice Services; Virginia State Police: Law 
Enforcement Agencies  

  
10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  

11. Other Comments:   
 
Date:  3/4/2022 


